
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Extra-ordinary Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 7th May 2013 at 7.30pm in Stottesdon Church.

Present: 
Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Abbiss, H Barratt, T Casswell, D Young.

Clerk: Mrs F Morris
Parishioners: 0
0.
Parishioner’s time:

None present.

1.
Declaration of acceptance of Office:

All Councillors signed their Declaration of Acceptance of Office and these were duly witnessed by the Clerk.

Clerk reminded everyone to complete their Members Interest forms.
Clerk handed out folders to each Councillor containing all documents, booklets etc relevant to the PC and asked that these are brought to each PC meeting where they will have information to hand.
2.
Apologies:

None received.

3.
Declaration of interests:

None declared.

4.
Planning application:

Planning reference:
13/00450/FUL

Development proposed: Erection of an agricultural building to service proposed orchard development and house agricultural equipment

Location: Pool Meadow Orchard, Harcourt Lane, Stottesdon, Shropshire, DY14 8UQ

Applicant: Mr P Datlen

Chairman explained that these were amended plans following the Council’s request that this building is moved further down the field. Some Councillors had again been and looked at this site.

The amended plans have not moved the shed down the field for various reasons but have moved it 25m across the top of the field away from the gate.

After discussions it was RESOLVED to object to this application and send in the following reply:
Councillors object to this application for the following reasons:

· Previous request by the Parish Council to reposition this building further down the field has not been addressed – new plans show moving this across the field some further 25m and not down the field.

· Councillors would prefer this building re-sited down off the ridge just above the existing western tree line. These mature trees will screen this building and make it less obtrusive and will also be just above where the springs are therefore avoiding the wet areas.

· No reference is made on the 1846 parish map or in the parish archives regarding any archaeological interest on this site.

· Would prefer to see a lower environmental impact building i.e. wooden construction with grass roof which would be more in keeping with the conservation concept, as proposed by the applicant.

· Once again we re-iterate our previous comments regarding the beautiful uninterrupted panoramic views enjoyed by parishioners and walkers along this popular walking route.

· Councillors also draw your attention to the comments made on line by Mr James Griffiths stating ‘implementation of this proposed building with its functional appearance and including man-made materials at a point in the landscape that is devoid of conspicuous structures of this type would be intrusive, incongruous and to the detriment of the aesthetic value of the open countryside surrounding Stottesdon’. Councillors totally support these comments.

Councillors requested that this application is considered by the Planning Committee and asked that a site visit is held.

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8pm.

Signed: Chairman




Date: 

These minutes were approved at the meeting dates 13th May 2013.
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